
United States Department of the Interior 

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 

IN REPLY REFER TO, 

Yl 823 (GOGA-SUPT) 

October 10, 2007 

Mary Nichols 

Golden Gate National Recreation Area 
Fort Mason, San Francisco, California 94123 

Chair, California Air Resources Board 
l 001 I Street 
P.O. Box 2815 
Sacramento, CA 95812 

Re: Clarification of Previously Submitted Comments on CARB's Endorsement of the 
Proposed CCAR Forestry Protocols 

Dear Ms. Nichols: 

Golden Gate National Recreation Area (GGNRA), a unit of the National Park Service, would 
like to clarify the intent of comments made to CARB in our letter of September 5, 2007, 
endorsing the CCAR Forestry Protocols. We feel it is important to clear up any ambiguity that 
may have arisen as a result of our September 5 letter regarding our firm and wholehearted 
support of CARB's immediate adoption of the Forestry Protocols. 

GGNRA believes it is to the betterment of all that publicly-owned lands be eligible for projects 
that potentially meet all the protocol requirements. Our comments elaborated on the concept 
that, for the purposes of providing GHG offsets, public lands could be the equivalent of 
privately-held lands under a conservation easement. Both would ensure long-term resource 
conservation. We realize that the inclusion of public lands in the types considered for GHG 
protocols needs more examination by technical and legal experts. This inclusion of public lands 
can be addressed during the development of subsequent protocols. 

GGNRA believes that the adoption of the Protocols by CARB is a critical action for the State 
and should be implemented as soon as possible. California forests provide an important 
protection by buffering public lands. Our comments on the endorsement process were directed 
more to the long-term process of developing subsequent protocols and our wish that public lands 
be eligible within these protocols. If you have any questions regarding this letter of clarification 
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or our original comments, please contact Wendy Poinsot, Fire Program Planner, at 415-218-
6551. 

Sincerely, 

General Superintendent 

cc: 
Jeanne Panek, California Air Resources Board 
Robert Parkhurst, PG&E 
Wendy Poinsot, GGNRA 
Jennifer Chapman, GGNRA 
Maria Alvarez, GGNRA 
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October 10, 2007 

Mary Nichols 
Chair, California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
P.O. Box 2815 
Sacramento, CA 95812 

Re: Clarification of Previously Submitted Comments on CARB's Endorsement of the 
Proposed CCAR Forestry Protocols 

Dear Ms. Nichols: 

Golden Gate National Recreation Area (GGNRA), a unit of the National Park Service, would 
like to clarify the intent of comments made to CARB in our letter of September 5, 2007, 
endorsing the CCAR Forestry Protocols. We feel it is important to clear up any ambiguity that 
may have arisen as a result of our September 5 letter regarding our firm and wholehearted 
support of CARB's immediate adoption of the Forestry Protocols. 

GGNRA believes it is to the betterment of all that publicly-owned lands be eligible for projects 
that potentially meet all the protocol requirements. Our comments elaborated on the concept 
that, for the purposes of providing GHG offsets, public lands could be the equivalent of 
privately-held lands under a conservation easement. Both would ensure long-term resource 
conservation. We realize that the inclusion of public lands in the types considered for GHG 
protocols needs more examination by technical and legal experts. This inclusion of public lands 
can be addressed during the development of subsequent protocols. 

GGNRA believes that the adoption of the Protocols by CARB is a critical action for the State 
and should be implemented as soon as possible. California forests provide an important 
protection by buffering public lands. Our comments on the endorsement process were directed 
more to the long-term process of developing subsequent protocols and our wish that public lands 
be eligible within these protocols. If you have any questions regarding this letter of clarification 



or our original comments, please contact Wendy Poinsot, Fire Program Planner, at 415-218-
6551. 

Sincerely, 

General Superintendent 

cc: 
Jeanne Panek, California Air Resources Board 
Robert Parkhurst, PG&E 
Wendy Poinsot, GGNRA 
Jennifer Chapman, GGNRA 
Maria Alvarez, GGNRA 


